
SHR-351 

Statement of Verification of Receipt of Data on 8-25-2016 via EMAIL Titled 

CPOD_Scenarios_Dry_Critical_Delta_flows_june_oct.pdf, labeled SHR-350 and also 

the same document, revised, of the same name Received 8-26-2016 via EMAIL and labeled as SHR-352,  

along with the email series related to these documents, labeled as SHR-353. 

 

Statement of receipt of data files: 

SHR-350 was received by me early morning (approximately 3:00 am) 8-26-2016 Via the email address of James Mizell, 

DWR (James.Mizell@water.ca.gov) and thereafter discussed in a brief meeting in Sacramento with Mr. Mizell, and DWR 

personell Tera Smith and Cathy (last name unrecorded) at approximately 8:15 to 8:35 on 8-26-16, in Sacramento on the 

2nd Floor of the CAL-EPA building.  Mr. Mizell represented that the purpose of the data was is to fulfill SHR request for 

Sacramento River flow data.  SHR request for Sacramento River flow data, and split of flows between the waterways 

below the intakes proposed, was expressed during questioning of Operations for WaterFix, by submission of a fill-in 

form which was submitted as SHR-23.  DWR Waterfix panel was directed by hearing Chair Dudoc  on 8-19-2016 to 

provide the data to me, and to report back to hearing Chair by 8-26-2016 that data had been provided.  With limited 

time to review the data contained in SHR-350, I added the document to my questions of modeling panel on 8-26-2016.  

At the time of my opportunity to question modeling staff about the flow data provided, I was not aware of the fact Mr. 

Mizell had emailed a revised version of the data at at approximately 9:30 am on 9-26-16, and Mr. Mizell did not bring up 

the revised document existence during my questioning to the modeling panel.  In any case, the revised document is also 

being submitted as evidence, and is labeled SHR-352.   

I, Nicole S. Suard, Esq certify that SHR-350 and SHR-352 are exact copies of the files/data provided to me by Mr. Mizell, 

with the exception that the reference to  Exhibit number for Snug Harbor Resorts, LLC have been added to the top left 

corner of the first page of each document.  In the interest of full disclosure to all interested parties regarding the 

communication between DWR and SHR representatives, the series of emails related to the request for data and DWR 

response has been converted to pdf format and submitted as SHR-353.  

Date:  8-29-2016 

Signature:   
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